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PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 

Jennifer Pooley 
Report of the Parish Council meeting on Monday 5th October 

The main meeting was preceded by a short PC Finance 

committee meeting.  Robin Butler, Finance Chairman pointed out 

that the budget for the burial ground and allotments had been 

exceeded due to the topple testing work carried out in the burial 

ground.  There would also have to be some adjustments made 

within the overall budget in order to make available enough 

money to meet grants and donations requests in the next six 

months.  

Debbie Roberts, Finance officer for the village hall attended the 

meeting.  She explained that in the past the hall had relied heavily 

on profits from the bar to meet its financial commitments, but 

owing to diminishing use the bar now made less profit.  Therefore 

within the next year or so it would become harder for the village 

hall to make ends meet.  She explained that the hall is fully booked 

on weekday afternoons but that weekend bookings could usefully 

be increased.  Debbie asked if the PC could contribute towards 

upkeep of the hall.  The PC’s solicitor has recently been 

examining what are the precise responsibilities of the PC and the 

Village Hall committee in regard to the hall’s upkeep, something 

that has become slightly confused over time and with constantly 

changing membership of both committees.  However, in 

November the PC Finance committee will be setting its budget for 

the next financial year and Debbie Roberts was asked to then 

submit a formal application for a grant.  Richard Webber 

emphasised how fortunate we are to have such a good village hall 

and that it is important that it is kept as a viable amenity for the 

benefit of future generations. 

Another visitor to the meeting was PC Keith Morton, 

Neighbourhood Specialist Officer.  His task is to make contact and 

build relationships with residents in a large number of villages in 

the Abingdon area.  He said he had established a good relationship 

with the young people in Drayton, which prompted Richard 

Webber to recommend a film recently made by young and older 

people, entitled “The Youth of Today”; it apparently paints an 

encouraging picture.  Richard had also been to a Neighbourhood 

Action Group meeting at which the police emphasised that 

Oxfordshire has a low crime rate compared with much of the rest 

of the country. 

The next meeting  will be on Monday 2nd November 2009 at 

7.30pm in the Caudwell Day Centre.  
 

DRAYTON PARISH COUNCIL 
Requires a Parish Clerk to work for 15 hours 

per week, which includes facilitating the 
regular monthly Parish Council meeting. 

Commencing salary will be £8.34p per hour, plus a 
working from home allowance. 

For a job description, please Email:–
mariesellwood@hotmail.co.uk or Tel. (01235) 200042 

Closing date for applications - 9th November 2009. 
 

 

BAPTIST CHURCH ALLSORTS SALE 

Saturday 7th November 2pm 

CAUDWELL DAY CENTRE 

WESTMINSTER LETTER 

Ed Vaizey 
I launched the Poppy Appeal for Oxfordshire this year in 

Wallingford, and made a donation from the funds I have raised for 

charity since becoming an MP.  I will be attending the 

Remembrance Day Parades at Wallingford and Didcot on 

Remembrance Sunday this year.  It is always a very moving 

occasion, and most people have noted that the crowds swell each 

year.  This is not surprising given the prominence that the conflicts 

in Afghanistan and Iraq have taken.  But it is nonetheless very 

welcome. 

As the MP for Wantage I am conscious of the huge contribution 

local people are making to the conflicts.  Although RAF Benson is 

not in the constituency, it is on the doorstep, and many of its 

personnel live in Wallingford and Cholsey.  Like the Rifles, RAF 

Benson enjoys the freedom of the town.  I have visited Benson, 

and been taken up in a Merlin, which is one of the most modern 

helicopters available.  In this respect at least, our troops are well 

provided for.  It is home to Flt Lt Michelle Goodman, the first 

woman to win the Distinguished Flying Cross.  In Didcot, we have 

Vauxhall Barracks, which I have also visited, home to the bomb 

disposal team, who sadly lost Warrant officer Gary O'Donnell 

earlier in the year. Grove resident Claire Griffiths received 

national prominence when as staff sergeant she was the only 

woman in Afghanistan to drive an armoured vehicle in combat 

conditions.  In Abingdon, we have Dalton Barracks which will 

become part of the constituency at the general election, and which 

I have recently visited.  And in Shrivenham we have the Defence 

College, effectively the "post-graduate" university of the armed 

forces, which I have been to on several occasions.  Most 

poignantly of all, every serviceman and woman who has been 

killed and is returned from Afghanistan, travels along the A420 on 

their way to the John Radcliffe.  Many members of the Royal 

British Legion stand salute in Watchfield and on the A420 at 

Faringdon, and I have been privileged to stand with them on 

several occasions. 

In Parliament I am a member of the Armed Forces 

Parliamentary scheme, which means that I spend time with the 

Royal Marines and try and get a better understanding of the 

pressures our Forces face.  I have visited them at their 

headquarters, and in Afghanistan and the Falklands. 

This is not the right place to discuss the politics of the conflicts 

our armed forces are involved in, simply to take the opportunity to 

salute them and pay tribute to some of the bravest men and women 

in our country.  It is a privilege to know just a few of them. 

Next surgery dates, all at 5.30pm: November 6th – Faringdon 

Corn Exchange, November 20th – Didcot, King Alfred Drive 

Community Centre.  Contact Details: House of Commons, 

London, SW1A OAA, tel. 020 7219 6350,vaizeye@parliament.uk  
 

HAVE YOU TRIED OUR FREE RANGE EGGS? 
SUTTON COURTENAY 

MILTON 

DRAYTON 

STEVENTON 

BROOK FARM 

Brook Farm, Milton Road 

OPENING HOURS  
Mon to Sat - 9.00am to 1.00pm   Except Friday 9.00am to 6.00pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS,  & POTATOES (if available) 

Our own lamb available May to December 
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CHRONICLE INFORMATION 
The next Chronicle will be the December issue:  

Editor: Derek Pooley, 11 Halls Close (559454). 

Distributor: Shirley Thomas, 48 Henleys Lane (531626). 

Deadline for advertisements: 17.00 on Friday, 13 November 2009 

Deadline for other contributions: 17.00 on Monday, 16 November 

Printed copies available: Friday, 27 November 2009 

Key dates for the subsequent three Chronicles: 
 

Issue for Deadline for contributions: 

17.00 on Monday: 

Printed Chronicles 

available on: 

Jan/Feb 11 January 2010 22 January 2010 

March 15 February 2010 26 February 2010 

April 15 March 2010 26 March 2010 
 

NOTES for CONTRIBUTORS 
Contributions to and advertisements in the Chronicle are most 

welcome.  Please be sure always to include your name, address and 

(in case clarification is necessary) telephone number.  Without names 

we will usually not print an item at all. 

However, please also note that the editor has to ensure that each 

Chronicle fits exactly into an even number of printed pages.  The 

editor therefore reserves the right to place, edit, shorten or even reject 

contributions as required.   

A contribution or advertising request can be sent to us in one of 

three ways: 

1.  The best is by email to editor@draytonchronicle.net.  Your 

contributions should either be embedded in your email as plain text or 

attached as a rich-text or Microsoft Word document!   

Requests for advertisements should be emailed not to the editor but 

to advertising@draytonchronicle.net.  Please note that 

advertisements eventually need to be in Word format, 9cms wide and, 

for a single block advert, about 4.5cms high 

Please head your email and label any attachments with a name 

distinctive to you, not just ‘Chronicle’.  Also, make sure the editor or 

advertising manager acknowledges your email within 2 or 3 days.  

2.  If you cannot send your contribution by email, send us a good 

quality paper version, using fairly large, simple black typescript, 

without underlining on white paper, A4 or smaller.  

3.  Finally, we do accept hand–written items.  However, in this 

case please write the names of people and places in capital letters.  

This does save a lot of mistakes.  

Paper contributions should be either placed in the Chronicle letter 

box (outside Vickery’s shop on Drayton Green) or posted to Vickery’s 

at 5 The Green, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JA.  

After the deadlines listed at the top of this page, only urgent items 

will be considered for inclusion and then only if emailed or delivered 

directly to the Editor’s house by the Wednesday following the 

deadlines.  

ADVERTISING RATES 
 Charge for a single Block Advert (about 9cms x 4.5cms) 

           - - - - Number of Inserts - - - - 

 Advertiser Category:  1 3 6 12 

 Drayton Resident £5.00 £14.00 £25.50 £48.00  

 Non-Drayton Resident £6.00 £17.00  £31.50 £60.00  

Double-size adverts are charged at twice the above rates. 

 All advertising MUST be paid for up-front, either in cash 

or via a cheque made payable to ‘The Drayton Chronicle’ 

and placed in the box at or sent to Vickery’s. 

  If you wish to discuss your requirements please phone 

Stephen Fearnley, the Chronicle’s Advertising Manager, on 

531347 or email him at advertising@draytonchronicle.net. 
 

CHRONICLE LOTTERY 
 Daphne Samworth, Hon Promoter 

 

 

 

 

Try a class for FREE! 
 

Fun-filled award-winning music and movement  
classes for kids from 0-7.  Classes for babies,  

toddlers and family groups in Steventon Village Hall. 
---------------------------------- 

www.musicforlife.info   sarah@musicforlife.info 

Call Sarah Whittle on 01235 832034 

 
 

DANES/MACE STORE 
Mon-Sat 5am-8pm  -  Sun 6am-7pm 

FOR ALL YOUR PAPERS 

AND  MAGAZINES, 

GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS, 

CARDS, OFF LICENCE  and 

SAVOURY  SNACKS. 

LINK CASH MACHINE AVAILABLE 

LOTTERY TICKETS 

In Store Bakery and 

Freshly cut sandwiches 

MOST MAJOR CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 

TEL:  01235 554813 
Fax No:  01235 531217 

 
 

Hazel Lee 
Painter & Decorator 
Interior & Exterior 

Free quotes 
07866 509683 

hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

RESULTS OF THE OCTOBER LOTTERY 

Prize Ticket Winner Agent 

£25 1110 M. Alexander, 3A High St M. Alexander 

£20 0608 E. A. Marshall, 3 Meads Close M. Armstrong 

£15 1819 Mr. Mace, 15 Lockway. J. Pooley 

£10 1811 Mr. Pitts, 9 Lockway J. Pooley 

£10 2049 Mrs. Gurdev, 68 Whitehorns Way D. Barrand 

£10 1576 M. Weir, 24 Binning Close A. Hutchings 

£10 0188 Rowlands, 20 Corneville Road G. Redman 

£10 1099 Moore, 3, Halls Close M. Alexander 

£10 1425 Mrs. Campling,10 Steventon Road K. Mansfield 

£10 1429 Mrs. Roberts, 14 Steventon Road K. Mansfield 

The winning tickets were drawn by Drayton Wives Whist Drive  

from the 2325 tickets sold 
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YOUR LETTERS 
Dear Editor, 

Bowled over with support for Macmillan to the tune of 

£1000 

It was billed as the biggest coffee morning in the UK and was 

certainly a special event in the Drayton Hall on Friday 25th 

September.  All over the UK, support was being pledged for this 

worthwhile charity and Drayton was no exception. 

Doreen Jones, Chairperson of the Drayton Short Mat Bowls 

Club, herself suffering from the effects a brain tumour, began the 

day by preparing for the coffee morning with her co-workers.  

Like a well-orchestrated colony of bees with a buzz in the air, they 

baked and cut cakes, poured and washed tea cups - simply a 

master class in precision and confidence put to music.  It would 

have been fitting to hear the “Flight of the Bumblebee”!!!  

Doreen’s granddaughter, Scarlett and her friend Vicky trailed the 

streets of Drayton in their Macmillan green outfits and drew 

another £58 from builders, dog walkers, and the local businesses 

around the village.  From young and old, they weaved a magic that 

accumulated £910 in just two hours!  The generosity of the raffle 

prizes donated by many people meant that there was a prize for 

almost everyone attending!  And, a big thank you to all those who 

made a cash contribution as well, also to Ann Webb, who made a 

donation that covered the cost of the Hall for the morning.  And 

finally, to Drayton Bowls Club who topped the sum up to £1000.  

A truly splendid event and a tribute to Doreen (Queen Bee), and 

the Drayton Short Mat Bowls workers. 

 Diane Cronly (Doreen’s daughter) 

Dear Editor 

Macmillan World’s Biggest Coffee Morning 

May I, through the Drayton Chronicle, please thank everyone 

who supported the above at my house on Friday 25th September.  

With the donations of some very delicious homemade cakes, we 

had a very enjoyable morning, which raised a grand total of 

£121.00. 

Thank you also to those people who made a donation but could 

not make the morning. 

Annette Mitchell 

Dear Editor, 

Because I live in Sutton Wick Lane and because I am a regular 

on the Millenium Green, I was given a pair of black framed, 

rectangular prescription glasses (no brand name), lost on the 

Millenium Green last weekend.  After having asked around, 

nobody has come forward to claim them. 

I will leave them at Vickery's Hardware Store. 

Nadja Evenepoel 

Dear Editor, 

The late Violet Webb 

We would like to thank everyone for their kind thoughts and 

donations.  They were very much appreciated. 

Sadly, we lost my Mum on the 24th August 2009 after suffering 

a long time. 

She spent most of her life in Drayton so she was very well 

known by the older generation. 

Now she is at peace so richly deserved.  Thank you all again on 

behalf of:  

Jenny, Mick, Neil, Gary and family 

 

Janet Manning 

HOMOEOPATH 
B.A. Dip.Ed.  M.A. Lic LCCH.  RSHom  

Safe, gentle healing, suitable for all ages  

Daytime, Evening appointments and Home visits 

01235 527603 
11 Newman Lane, Drayton 

Dear Editor, 

Life after DAMASCUS 

Since moving on from DAMASCUS I have been extremely 

busy, working for myself under the name of “OFF THE PITCH 

SOLUTIONS”.  I have worked alongside both Didcot schools 

throughout the summer holidays running GOALS, which is a week 

intensive programme empowering young people to become active 

and learn transferable skills for the future.  

I have also run a village project in Harwell, “our street corner”, 

young people themselves raised the money for me to come and 

work with them for four weeks.  The aim of the project was for the 

young people to get to know the adults of the village and look at 

ways they can work positively together in the future.  We finished 

the project with a village workshop that was very well attended.  

Not only was the project a great success and young people had a 

great time, the community have come up with some fantastic ideas 

to move forward.  

The key to this success was the supporting adults who are 

amazing.  They understand the needs and now feel confident they 

can work together to make Harwell a better place for everybody!  

It was also making the young people understand that they have a 

responsibility and they need to step up to the mark to make things 

happen!  

With my work with young people, I have seen that they can be 

their own biggest enemy!  There are good people out there who 

are sometimes put off engaging with young people because of the 

way they behave.  Young people do need to step back and look at 

their behaviour and reflect on how it affects others.  Having said 

that, I have met many adults who do exactly the same!  The key is 

to build bridges and get to know each other, this way you can 

understand the challenges and look at positive ways you can move 

forward.  

My next venture is in PERU.  I’m leaving mid October so I’m 

probably really dirty and hungry when you read this in the comfort 

of your homes!  I was very lucky to be accepted on a project that 

works with young people in disadvantaged communities.  South 

America has always been a dream of mine!  (It’s a shame Stacy 

from Eastenders isn’t coming with me but it wasn’t that sort of 

dream!)  I’m really looking forward to the challenge and on my 

return at Christmas, I will look to do a village presentation to show 

the work I did whilst I was there.  

I want to take this opportunity to thank everybody at 

DAMASCUS, without you, the young people, staff and volunteers 

I wouldn’t have this perspective on life.  I have learnt so much and 

have seen firsthand change happen.  I want to use my knowledge 

and experience as a platform to develop myself and help as many 

people as I can.  

Thank you for finding the time to read through this, I look 

forward to updating you on my return! 

Gary Hibbins 

 

(More letters on Page 5) 

 

A.L.VICKERY & SON 
5, THE GREEN, DRAYTON,  OX14 4JA  

01235  531497 
 

COOKSHOP – HOUSEWARES – DIY 

ELECTRICAL TOOLS – GARDENING 

LOCKSMITHS – KEYS CUT WHILE YOU WAIT 
 

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY,  9 to 5.30 
CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 

                                               
    

Park your car outside the Store 

NOW STOCKING HOOVER BAGS AND PRE-PACKED COAL 
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ST PETER’S CHURCH 

Priest in Charge Revd Sister Josie Midwinter……531374 

Curate Revd Rosie Bruce…..…….…….525284 

Churchwardens Mrs Sue Harris………………….848361 

 Mrs Val Cross…………………..535183 

Choir Director Jo Burn 

REGULAR SERVICES 

Sunday 8.00 am 

10.00 am 

 Holy Communion (CW Traditional) 

Sung Eucharist (CW), except 3rd Sunday 

when there is a non-Eucharistic Praise Service. 

Mon - Fri 8.15 am  Morning Prayer (CW) in Lady Chapel 

Thurs 9.30 am  Holy Communion (CW) in Lady Chapel. 

Sunday 1st Nov 3pm  All Soul’s Service 

Sunday 8th Nov 6pm  Remembrance day Service 

REGULAR ACTIVITIES 
Wednesday  10.30 am  Pebbles (Term Time only) Church Room 

Monday  7.45 pm    Bell Ringing Practice Bell Tower 

Every Second Friday 7.00 pm    Choir Practice  Church Room 

CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER 
Sat 7th  10.00 am-11.00 am Sale of Fair Trade goods Church 

Sun 8th  11.15 am-11.45 am  Sale of Fair Trade goods Church 

Tue 3rd  3.00 pm First Tuesday Connections Church Room 

CHURCH REGISTER 

There are no entries for this month 

YOU STAY  -  WE PRAY, NOVEMBER 

 1st to 7th  Greenacres, Newman Lane, Conifer Drive. 

 8th to 21st  Hilliat Fields, Lyford Close, Manor Close, 

The Green. 

 22nd to 28th  High Street, Chiers Drive, Cheers Farm, 

Halls Close 
 

 

 

Tranquil Beauty 
Professional Beauty Therapy 

in a Relaxing Environment 

Sara Warwick VTCT 
07966 844409 

*Bio Sculpture Gel Nails* 

Facials – Massage - Manicures – Pedicures 

Waxing - Eye Treatments – Body Treatments 

Gift Vouchers Available 
 
 

Just  Grass 
Weekly / Fortnightly 

Lawn  Mowing  Service 
 

Tel:  01235  553468    Mob:   07921 102100 
 

General Garden Maintenance   
Hedge Cutting  -   Tree Work  

Julian Cook. 43 Sutton Wick Lane, Drayton  

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 
ST PETER’S CHURCH 

 

Saturday 21st November 

10am to 12noon 

 

 

 

 

Homemade Produce, Gifts, Jewellery, 
Cards, Raffle etc. 

 
Refreshments in the 

Church Room 
 

 

 

 

REMEMBRANCE 

SUNDAY 

AT ST PETER’S 

Sunday 8
th 

November 
 

8am Holy Communion with 2 minutes silence 
 

10am Sung Eucharist with 2 minutes silence at 

11am 

************************** 

6pm Remembrance Service 
Preacher: Revd Mike Thomason 

 Chaplain at Dalton Barracks 
This service is an ecumenical service with the Royal British 

Legion 
 

 

     Drayton Post Office 
         Mon - Fri 9 - 5.30    Sat 9 – 12.30 

& CONVENIENCE STORE 
Open All Week 8 am – 10 pm 

9, The Green, Drayton, OX14 4JA 
01235 531359 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Candlelight Carol Service 
                                 Drayton Hall at 7.30pm 

                             Sunday 6th December 

  Music by Abingdon Town Band 

 and Wallingford Hand Bell Ringers 

  Mince pies, tea and coffee 
       Come and join us ! 

 Free admission    Collection for Action for Children 
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PIANO TEACHER 

Sally Anne MOTT Dip. ABRSM, LRSM 

Experienced piano teacher recently moved to 
Drayton village. 

Tuition available for exam preparation or for 
relaxation. All ages and abilities considered. 

For more information or an informal discussion  
please call me on  

01235 539195 
 

BAPTIST CHURCH 
Church Secretary:  Mrs Jayne Henderson…………..Tel. 522161 

REGULAR SUNDAY SERVICES 

        11.15 am     Presently only one morning service per month. 

 This is the Family Service, and is 

 on the first Sunday of each month 

          6.00 pm    Evening Service.  A traditional form of service 

                               frequently with guest speakers. Communion 

                               every second Sunday of the month 
 

EVERYONE IS MOST WELCOME 
 

 

LOCAL METHODIST WORSHIP 
High Street, Milton 

Sunday Service: 10.30 am 

Local contacts: Geoff or Jean Caudle, 531409 
 

 

FIRST TUESDAY CONNECTIONS Jean Hager 

Are you feeling lonely, isolated or in need of some friendly 

company?  Why not come along to our monthly tea and chat 

afternoons.  They are held on the first Tuesday of the month in St 

Peter's Church Room from 3.00 pm to 4:30 pm and you are invited 

to drop in during these times.  The teapot is always at the ready 

and you can be sure of a warm welcome.  Our next two dates are 

3rd November and 1st December.  If you need transport or further 

information please give me a call on 531558. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Love Your Lawn 

Green Thumb’s series of 4 pre-scheduled annual lawn 

treatments will get your lawn into perfect condition. 

 Pay as You Go service – no contract to sign 

 Start any time of year 

 Our service costs less than DIY 

 Fully trained and informed staff 

 Professional feeds not available at garden centres 

Call for a free, no obligation, lawn analysis and quotation: 

01235 835221 
 

 

 

Tonks Brothers Funeral Directors 
158 Ock Street, Abingdon, Oxon, OX14 5DL 

Telephone: 01235 – 539444 

 24 Hour personal service 
 Dedicated chapel of rest 
 Pre-paid funeral plans available 
 Memorials Supplied 

Golden Charter 
Funeral Plans 

YOUR LETTERS CONTINUED 
Dear Editor, 

While I am pleased to see fellow residents having a thoroughly 

enjoyable few days via the "twinning" scheme I cannot at present 

work out what I got out of it.  I must benefit I suppose because 

some of my tax was contributed, albeit without my permission, 

towards the costs of the exercise.  It was not a vast amount - about 

£1700 altogether - but as I could not afford an overseas holiday 

this year I am feeling a tiny bit peeved by this rather unjustified 

benevolence to a self selected few. 

Of course I know the whole twinning idea was (is?) a tool of the 

EU to promote its agenda, however subtly, and hence its support 

by the Europhile parties, particularly Liberal Democrats, but let 

those who want to participate pay for it.  Please don't point out that 

I could have joined them - I do not wish to. 

If you say we live in a democracy and we voted for this via our 

representatives I would respond that unless we know about these 

proposals, without having to be bored witless and not being 

allowed to speak while attending council meetings every month, 

there is no informed consent and therefore no true democracy. 

Did you know your money was being given to this project?  Did 

you agree?  It's not the Parish Council's cash, nor the Vale of 

White Horse District Council's, it's yours and mine.  Do we have 

nothing better to do with it? 

Alan Bourne. 

Dear Editor 

The Parochial Church Council of St Peters Church, Drayton 

would like to publicly say, Thank-you to the trustees of the 

Drayton Youth Charities for the very generous grant they made to 

us this year. 

This will be used to purchase materials and equipment to be 

used at the various workshops that are organised by the church 

each year.  Many of the items made by the children at these events 

are displayed in church and are often used as exceptional visual 

aids during services at special and important times of the year. 

The two-day summer camp that was held at Drayton School at 

the end of July was attended with the maximum number of forty-

eight places being filled!!  The jungle jamboree theme really 

caught the imagination of all of the children and some excellent 

arts and crafts projects were tackled with great gusto. 

It was very pleasing to see several of the older children acting as 

helpers to the adults who gave their time to run the event. 

We hope that future workshops will be well supported and just 

as productive.  This will be made a lot easier with the grant so 

THANK-YOU once again. 

Colin Arnold  

St Peters P.C.C. 

 

Wooden Spoon Recipe No. 32 

(From November 1999) 

Mincemeat and orange brulee (serves 4) 

7 ozs luxury mincemeat, 3 large oranges, 8 tablespoons whipped 

double cream or mascarpone cheese, 2 tablespoons orange liqueur, 

4 tablespoons caster sugar. 

a) Cut the peel and pith from the oranges with a sharp knife.  

Cut out the segments of orange (a small sharp serrated-edged knife 

is easiest).  Keep some of the segments for decoration. 

b) Warm the mincemeat gently.  Stir in the orange pieces 

and liqueur.  Divide mixture between four heatproof ramekins.  

Allow to cool and then spread over the cream or mascarpone and 

chill for an hour. 

c) Preheat the grill to the highest setting.  Top each ramekin 

with a tablespoon of caster sugar.  Place under the hot grill for 

about 2 minutes until the sugar caramelises.  Decorate with 

reserved orange segments. 

Lois Rennells 
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POET’S CORNER 
Sequel to “Summer Holiday” 

I enjoyed “Summer Holiday” by Doggerelle in the September 

issue.  It prompted me to write the verse below.  Please note that 

the lack of capital letters and what might be considered as 

“quirky” punctuation are intentional being my own poetic licence 

 

I can‟t resist the urge to pen a sequel to your rhyme –  

 telling of a holiday when the sun refused to shine; 

All plans for outdoor fun were dashed 

 as the wind and rain about you lashed. 

But, book-reading proved the antidote 

 to compensate for thwarted hope. 

Again September‟s with us, the children back in school, 

The days are getting shorter, we might expect it to be cool, 

Perhaps we‟ll see a bit more sun and, hopefully, less rain, 

And weather what the Autumn brings–„til Summer comes again. 

 

But, if this season‟s true to form 

 with temperatures above the “norm”. 

Might we forget this holiday-panning 

 and look ahead.......to next year‟s planning? 

Ann Marshall 

Festival 

Committee meets to set a date 

Ideas, volunteers abound. 

Baking, collecting for the fete 

Transform recreation ground. 

 

Week by week collections grow 

The village cannot wait, 

Posters to make, banners to sew 

All anticipate. 

 

Only one more week to go 

Rushing causes stress 

Time appears to ebb and flow 

Arrange the fancy dress 

 

The fair moves in on Friday night. 

All hands on deck help out 

Ribbons, flags, and sparkling light 

Small children are about. 

 

Dawn glows pink to banish shade 

Excitement in the air. 

Count down for the big parade 

Fun for all to share 

 

People hurry here and there, 

Praying for the sun, 

Squeals of laughter fill the air 

The carnival has begun 

 

Crowds come in to join the fun, 

We meet new friends and play, 

Prizes to win races are won 

Fireworks end the day, 

 

Workers now collapse indoors, 

They‟ve made a lot of money, 

It goes to help a worthy cause, 

And the day was sunny!! 

 

Dawn glows pink upon the trees, 

On empty field again, 

Litter dances in the breeze 

Echoes of laughter remain. 

Judy Henman 

NEIGHBOURHOOD NEWS 
Luke Stone and Emma Bird have recently moved into 

Whitehorns Way from Wantage.  We welcome them most warmly 

into our community. 

Jean Hager 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Glenn & Janet welcome you 

Come and try our delicious home made food. 

Enjoy dining in traditional pub surroundings or, weather 
permitting, in our beautiful garden, complete with 

undercover patio dining area and children’s play area. 
Serving lunch Monday – Saturday 11.30am – 2.00pm 

And evening meals Monday – Friday 6pm – 8pm 

Senior Citizen Menu 
Available lunchtime & evening 

One Course £4.95 or Two Courses £5.95 
En-suite Bed & Breakfast Rooms available, call for details 

For party bookings or enquiries  

Phone 01235 531457 
 

 

 

 
  

“The Computer Lady” 

Internet, email/Outlook, broadband, security, 
virus/spyware/adware removal, wired and 
wireless networking, training, PC basics 

All types of computer problems and  

maintenance covered 

Call Tracey Talbot on 07811 550233 
email: thecomputerlady@tiscali.co.uk 

M S Lally 

Gas Boiler Service 
 01235 848592                   0796 7015 065 

Servicing and Repairs 

     

Systems Installed 

Boiler changes 

Systems Power Flushed 

85 Milton Road, Sutton Courtenay 
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ALL AROUND 

DRAYTON W.I.  Shirley Thomas 

At our October meeting, we were given a flower arranging 

demonstration by Teresa Freeman of Didcot.  She showed us two 

arrangements.  One modern, exotic, with style, the other was a 

more formal arrangement using "everyday" varieties of flowers.  

They were beautifully done and she was generous enough to 

donate them to our raffle.  How easy she made it look!!  Members 

had the opportunity to attend a couple of events during the month.  

The bowls challenge match against The Hendreds was enjoyable 

and Drayton proved the winners.  Some of us attended a Group 

meeting hosted by Steventon W.I.  The speaker was Lt. Col. 

Malcolm Torrent, Retd.  He gave an enthralling talk on his life as 

an Army Musician and some of the very prestigious events that he 

attended.  He brought a selection of brass instruments which he 

demonstrated and played beautifully.  It was a most pleasurable 

evening  Further to our October advert on our forthcoming quiz, 

tickets can be booked through Ann Webb on Abingdon 531418.  

Our next meeting is on November 12th, in the Caudwell Day 

Centre, a talk by Ken Bettridge on "Not just a Bottle of Wine". 
 

DRAYTON WIVES Pam Lacey 

Lynn Bellamy, who is now one of our members, gave another 

very interesting talk on Aromatherapy for Winter at our September 

meeting.  She spoke in particular about the various uses and 

benefits of tea tree oil and lavender oil.  We were invited to mix 

our own choice of oils into a base cream and then shown how to 

massage our hands with the oils. 

We also had a very enjoyable coffee morning on the 12th 

October at the Home Farm Trust Café at Milton when 27 members 

enjoyed coffee accompanied by some scrumptious homemade 

cake.  We hoped our visit would bring in more trade to the Café 

which is partly run by the handicapped residents at Home Farm, as 

they not only serve coffee but some tasty lunches too. 

 Dates for your Diary in NOVEMBER: 

Mon 9th COFFEE

 Josie Midwinter, The Vicarage 

Mon 16th WHIST

 Pat Percival, Caudwell D.C. 

Wed 25th MEETING

 Martin Woodgett - The Cuttysark 

Wed. 18th Nov. Bodleian Library at 2pm. 

 
 

 
BENTON & BRYAN BUILDERS 

 

 

For all types of building work  
from a reliable local company 

 Kitchens & Bathroom Extensions 
 Carpentry Alterations 
 Decorating Roofing 
 Plastering Brickwork 

Tel: 01235 832513 Mobile: 07905386150 
Email: bentonandbryan@hotmail.co.uk 

 

LADIES THIS IS FOR YOU 

- GUARANTEED RESULTS 

LADIES GYM 

 UNLIMITED 30 MINUTE WORKOUT  

 FREE NUTRITION & WEIGHT MANAGEMENT COURSE 

 FREE PERSONAL TRAINING  

NO JOINING FEE, NO CONTRACTS, PRICES FROM £15.00 

BOOK YOUR GUEST VISIT NOW ON 01235 537002 

FAKE BAKE SPRAY AND SUNBEDS ALSO AVAILABLE 

Fitness in Time, Audlett Drive, Abingdon, OX14 3NJ 
  

ROYAL BRITISH LEGION Pearl Stanbridge 

The Branch Standard will be in attendance at the local 

Remembrance Day services. 

Assembly times are: 

Milton War Memorial – 10.45am 

Steventon War Memorial – 2.15pm with a service at St. 

Michael’s and All Angels at 3.00pm. 

St. Peter’s Church Drayton – 5.45pm. 

The Branch President and Vice Chairman will be attending the 

memorial service at Sutton Courtenay. 

Don’t forget to “Pause and Remember” at 11.00 on the 11th. 

The next meeting will be the A.G.M. to be held on Monday 16
th
  

 

BOWLS CLUB Roll Up 

Firstly, to rectify a mistake from last month’s notes re 'The 

Attwood Cup', it should have read, winner was Josie Carter and 

runner up Cyril Carter.  The latest internal competitions to be 

completed were the lady and gent’s singles.  After a fine day's 

bowling, going through to the final of the ladies will be Pat 

Hoyland and Jan Cook, and the gents final will be contested 

between Nick Carter and Lyndon Locke.  These will be played on 

finals day December 6th.  The next competition will be the last for 

this year and will be 'The Didcot Windows' open singles to be 

played for on November the 8th.  The winter leagues have just got 

underway and we will be hoping for better results this year.  

 
 

 

JAZZ & SWING CONCERT 
In Drayton Hall at 7.45 pm 

on Saturday 5th December  

Bar open from 7.15 pm 

Music by BOULEVARD SWING 
Tickets from Vickery’s or from Derek Pooley 559454 

£10 in advance; £12 on the door 

Profits to the Abingdon Bridge young people’s support centre 

 
 
 

 

November at 7.30pm, we hope to see you there. 

 

 

Gym And Fitness Studio 
 

 

 

 

 

We are a small, friendly team with high standards 
Committed to treating YOU as an Individual 
Tailoring a programme for YOUR NEEDS 

Well-equipped gym • Power Plate® • Pilates Matwork 

• Yoga • Harmony Beauty and Holistic Therapies • 

GB Sports Therapy 

Millbrook House, High Street, Milton, Abingdon OX14 4EL   

01235 863440 
www.totalbodyconditioning.co.uk 
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MORE ALL AROUND 

DRAYTON BROWNIES Ruth Hudson 

Welcome to our two young leaders, Betsy Caudle and Millie 

Wright who will be helping with the Brownie activities over the 

next few months. 

October: All the Brownies went to Abingdon Fire Station for 

two Brownie sessions.  They were all presented with a Fire 

Certificate from the Fire Brigade and they all earned their Fire 

Badge.  A wet and fantastic time was had by all! 

November: The new Brownies are being officially enrolled and 

they have been busy working towards this with Tawny Owl.  

Another set of Brownies will be practising their skills and earning 

their Hostess Badge by sending invitations, making cakes and 

looking after parents of the new Brownies being enrolled. 

Also, another set of Brownies have been busy with Snowy Owl 

earning their Seasons badge. 

At the end of November it will be Pack Holiday time.  A 

weekend at Hillend with an American Theme, popcorn, Line 

Dancing, Cheer Leading and cooking USA style, we will tell you 

more in December’s Chronicle! 

Finally, a BIG thank you to all the parents who helped with 

transporting the Brownies to and from Abingdon Fire Station. 

Meetings are held at Drayton Village hall every Wednesday in 

term Time, 6.15pm – 7.45pm.  This is open to girls aged 7 – 10 

years old, anyone wishing further information, please contact Ruth 

Hudson on 01235 205111. 

SCHOOL REPORT Annette Mitchell 

Carrying on the theme of George and the Dragon, the school 

will be having a visit from the Plantagenet Society.  They will be 

talking to the children and dressing up in medieval costume as 

Knights and a Lady.  Demonstrating archery, medieval dancing 

and putting on a tournament with swords! 

After patiently waiting for a couple of weeks, the new computer 

suite is now up and running. 

Robins – Reception/year 1 are using ‘bossy verbs’ and having 

fun giving instructions!  They are also eagerly awaiting their ‘egg’ 

to hatch!  We will let you know what exactly hatched out! 

Ravens – Year 1/2 you now have to enter Ravens classroom by 

crossing a drawbridge and under a portcullis!  Also proudly 

displayed is the coat of arms in the design of a Raven! 

They recently had a trip to the Oxford Castle and Mound,  

experiencing what it is like to live in a castle! 

Kingfishers – Year 3/4 are making dressed models of George on 

his horse and a princess – a difficult but challenging task! 

The children are doing extremely well continuing to learn how 

to play a cello or violin with Rosie Bruce. 

Eagles – Year 5/6 are making Coats of Arms Tabards out of 

pillowcases.  Mr Lambert has taken on the task of making an 8ft 

Dragon!  We look forward to meeting him! 

By the time you read this, we would have had our scary 

Halloween disco to end our term!  With sausages in coffins and 

witches brew, the children and adults dressed up to scare each 

other, a really great time would have been had by ghouls! 

Date for your diary:  

Christmas Fair to be held at school on Sunday 29th November 

12pm until 2.30pm, more details will follow. 

Sadly for the school, Mary Malin is retiring at Christmas after 

29 years and 1 term!  She will hand over her duties to a new 

secretary for a few weeks.  A party is being organised for Mary at 

School on 10th December, 7pm.  If you would like to join Mary on 

this evening then please let us know numbers attending on 01235 

202417. 

Again, we are still getting unwanted visitors on the school 

grounds at weekends and evenings.  They are leaving their mess 

including bottles and cans behind them for the school to clear up, 

this is not acceptable.  We will pass details on to the police. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Courtenay Computer Services 
Repairs, Upgrades, Email/Internet/Broadband; New hardware or 

software including Anti-Virus, Firewall and Anti-Spyware; Networking, 
both Ethernet and wireless, Networks, Broadband. 

Web Site design; One-to-one tuition: Internet, Email, Photo-enhancing, 
Spreadsheet, Word Processing, or simply a basic introduction to your 

computer… any issue that prevents you getting the best from your PC. 

I can make it easy by offering tuition and guidance IN YOUR  

HOME or BUSINESS at a time to suit you. 

Martin Underwood      01235 847104 or 07748 632563 
www.courtenaycomputers.co.uk 

 

 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES 
Stephen R Matthews 

133 Kynaston Road Didcot 

Oxfordshire OX11 8HB 

Tel: 01235 813 598 Mobile: 07796 532356 

All aspects of work undertaken, including: 

 garden clearance and restoration 

 fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 

 hedgecutting  

 rockeries, turfing, trellis and fencing. 

 

 

Fitness Classes Near Abingdon 
Pay per session – Only £3.50 per class 

Try it today 

Circuits (all abilities) 

Toning up and fat burning during a varied 45 minute 
class. Bring water to Steventon church hut on 
Wednesdays at 9.10am for a 9.15am start. 

Mums bring their children at no extra cost. 

Running (beginners) 

Includes technique coaching and injury prevention 
exercises.  Starts and finishes in Steventon. 

Call to book and check times. 

Yoga (beginners) 

45 minute class is for beginners to learn the basic yoga 
positions.  Call to book and check times 

Enquiries & bookings to 
Caroline Dendy 07714 896033 

www.dendy.co.uk 
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PRESCHOOL PLAYGOUP Debbie Bargus 

During this term we will be looking at the winter festivals such 

as Diwali, Hanukkah and Christmas, and learning what takes 

place, also making Christmas goodies.  We will also be looking at 

the changing of the seasons, collecting leaves to use in pictures 

and for printing and making firework pictures and snowflakes 

from paper. 

We do still have a few sessions available, please telephone 

Preschool on 01235 536094 for more information or if you would 

like a Welcome Pack. 

Please remember that the deadline for applications to schools for 

children starting in September 2010 must be in before 13th 

November 2009. 

We will be holding our annual Christmas Sing-a-Long and 

Raffle on Thursday 17th December at 9.30am.  Parents/Carers are 

welcome to watch and join in, refreshments will be available.  

There will be no normal sessions therefore Parents/Carers will 

need to stay with their child.  We would be very grateful for any 

donations of small prizes.  Please leave in the box inside 

Preschool.  Raffle tickets will be on sale in Preschool from 1st 

December. 

There will be no sessions on Friday 19th December as we will 

be holding the Preschool Christmas Party from 11am til 2pm; this 

is open to all Drayton Preschoolers. 

There is an easy way to help our fundraising, if you order goods 

via the internet, you can register at www.easyfundraising.org.uk  

You choose a charity, we are on the list, then when you buy online 

from major companies like Argos on-line, Amazon, Next, 

Play.com, Churchill Insurance, AA, Ebay, The Book People and 

many more, they give a percentage to us at no extra cost to you.  

Dates: Monday 2nd November – Term Two starts 

Friday 6th November – Tempest Photography visiting. 

Thursday 17th December – Christmas Sing-a-Long and Raffle 

Friday 18th December – Xmas Party  

 

The SOBELL CHRISTMAS GIFT 

FAIR 
At RADLEY COLLEGE,  nr Abingdon 

Saturday 21st  &  Sunday 22nd 
November   10 am – 4 pm 

* Over 50 Stalls               * Refreshments               
* Unique Gift Ideas 

Beautiful Gifts to Suit All tastes  -  
“something for everybody” 

 

Come and SUPPORT Sobell House Hospice Charity 

(£4 entry -  with concessions) 

www.sobellhospicecharity.org.uk     Charity number 1118646 

 
 

MARCHAM SOCIETY EXHIBITION AND BOOK LAUNCH 
 

MARCHAM REMEMBERED: A VILLAGE IN PICTURES 
 

Saturday 21 November 11– 6 & Sunday 22 November 12–4 
 

Marcham C of E Primary School 
 Morland Road, Marcham, OX13 6PY 

 
Special exhibition discount on book.  Free refreshments. 

 
The large format book includes over 250 pictures.      

Book on sale in local shops after exhibition. 

More information on 01865 391439 
 

DRAYTON TABLE TENNIS CLUB  John Gould  

The new season is now well under way.  At the time of writing 

we have four weeks of ties played for most teams.  Drayton Table 

Tennis Club’s seven teams have mostly started quite well.  The A 

team are expected to do well in the top division. They finished 

runners up last season and hopefully can go one better this time 

around.  They have opened with wins in each of their ties to date.  

Also expected to do well are the E team in Division 3.  The team 

were 3rd last season and with the top two teams being promoted, 

the E team are good candidates to finish in the top two.  The team 

managed with three players last season but have added Ben 

Collins & Brian Hunt to their ranks.  Both good players, they 

should help the team do well. 

The F team in Division 4 have got off to a flying start.  They are 

a bit of an unknown quantity as only Allan Lovelock remains from 

last season’s Division 4 team.  Stewart Jones & Matt Wicks have 

been promoted from our Division 5 team and Derek Nichols has 

returned to table tennis after a couple of seasons rest.  Stewart and 

Matt are both currently unbeaten despite moving up a level and 

with the team winning its opening ties, the season could be one of 

rich rewards if they maintain the good start. 

The new tables have now arrived and we are very pleased with 

them.  They are more sturdy than the old ones and should, with 

care, last for many years.  Club members fundraising and grants, 

including that from the Drayton Youth Charity, have helped us to 

get these.  We also have some new match nets to go with the new 

tables. 

The junior section of the club continues to thrive.  With Matt 

Wicks and his willing helpers involved, our young players are 

improving rapidly.  Matt hopes to take the next level in his 

coaching qualifications during the season and this will of course 

benefit all of us. 

The Didcot League is hoping to start a 6th Division in the New 

Year.  This will be for new players and Drayton Club is hoping 

that we will be able to enter one or two teams.  We have a number 

of newcomers this season and by January they should be ready to 

start competitive play.  Anyone interested should come along to 

the school on Monday evenings. 

 

Bramleys of Abingdon Ltd. 

HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS AND 
GENERAL BUILDERS 

72 Steventon Road 
Drayton 
Nr. Abingdon Oxon. 

OX14 4LD 

Tel/Fax: Abingdon (01235) 531200 

email: kogel.bramley@virgin.net                                                                                                     
 

       N. HAYCROFT PLUMBING                                                                                

A complete Plumbing Service 
----------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Taps, Tanks, Ball Valves, Leaks, 

Stopcocks, Burst Pipes, Pumps, Cylinders, 

Immersions, Radiators, Basins, Sinks. 

Installation of Washing Machines, Dishwashers, 

Showers & Bathrooms 

Over 30 years experience 

All work fully guaranteed and fully insured 

Tel : 01235 814739 



November 2009 – page 10 

Sabina's 

YET MORE ALL AROUND 

UPDATE ON INCINERATOR PROPOSAL 

Sutton Courtenay Against the Incinerator 

Key result - But! 

After an extraordinary meeting on 19th Oct, the County Council 

Planning Committee turned down both the Sutton Courtenay and 

the Ardley incinerator proposals.  In our case, this was by the 

narrow margin of 7-6. 

The whole day was best described in the words of a young 

mother from Long Wittenham, who said, "I have never been on 

such an emotional roller coaster as I did yesterday.  It was 

unbelievable."   

On the day SCAI and many local residents were joined  by 

Ardley supporters for a sizeable demonstration before the meeting, 

which  was covered on both BBC Oxford and Meridian TV. 

At the meeting Roger Rance formally presented a copy  of the 

SCAI petition, with over 16,000 signatures.  Ten statements  

opposing the SC incinerator proposal were made to the committee, 

including representations from Didcot, Sutton Courtenay, 

Appleford, Long Wittenham and  Dorchester.  Many thanks indeed 

to all. 

Despite the result, there is however, no room for complacency:  

WRG may appeal and the Secretary of State could  possibly 

reverse the planning decision. 

In the meantime, WRG's Environmental Permit application has 

not been withdrawn. 

The County Council still has to address its landfill problem.  

Whilst local people can at least allow themselves a pause and one 

or two well deserved drinks, all need to remain very alert for 

whatever comes next. 

The incinerator has not gone away yet! 

Meanwhile, on the other side of Wittenham Clumps, Dorchester 

on Thames is to be congratulated on being chosen as a 

Government's new "Zero Waste" pilot and congratulations also to 

South Oxfordshire on achieving 70% in its new recycling efforts, 

which are due to be introduced in the Vale shortly. 

Finally a great thank you to the very many people who have 

given so freely of their time and expertise to achieve this great 

result, despite the odds.  

 

GARD Nick Thompson 

Whilst many may think little is happening at present over the 

proposed Thames Water reservoir, I can assure the village that 

GARD has not been idle.  Thames Water’s revised draft Water 

Resources Plan amounting to about 1,700 pages of text, diagrams, 

charts and tables of detail are is being studied.  There are many 

changes in it which are not always easy to identify as they are not 

highlighted.  Figures and some of the arguments and reasoning 

have been altered.  This is now, however, the final text with which 

we have to argue, and it leaves many areas for us to criticise and 

omissions and inaccuracies to point out.  We think we have a very 

strong technical case for defeating this unnecessary and 

commercially motivated plan which provides a huge asset for 

Thames Water at customers’ expense 

GARD needs more members at this stage to reinforce our clout, 

although we are supported by CPRE, and we rely on all those who 

are opposed to the reservoir to sign up.  We will call a Public 

Meeting in early December via Parish  Newsletters to report on 

where we stand, and on our plans for the forthcoming Public 

Inquiry which may be in held June 2010.  As of now, there has 

been no Inspector appointed so the date and location has not yet 

been fixed.  GARD intends to be represented by a barrister at the 

Inquiry. 
 

Advice for people who are considering moving home 

Age Concern is offering a service to older people to help with 

the physical and emotional aspects of moving home.  Those who 

are considering such a move, can contact Age Concern on 01235 

849400 or visit www.ageconcernoxon.org.uk. 

 
 

 Margaret welcomes you to 

 for your next hair appointment 

40 ABINGDON ROAD - DRAYTON - Tel. (01235) 531140 
 

Mondays & Tuesdays & Saturdays 9.00am to 5.00 pm 
Wednesday closed all day 

Thursdays and Fridays 9.00am to 6.00pm 
 

 Men's hair-dressing on Mondays, 6.30 to 8.00pm, 

when appointments aren't necessary, so why not call in? 

Special rates for Pensioners and Free Car Parking 
 

Mrs Suzy Willis 
 

MCSP SRP AACP 
 

CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPIST 
 

Old Lodge, Henleys Lane 
 

Drayton, OX14 4HU 

Tel 01235 531269 

Please ring for an appointment 
 

 

 

K. L. YATES BUILDERS 
FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING SERVICES 

 Extensions and Alterations 

 Property Maintenance 

 Kitchens and Ceramic Tiling 

 Carpentry and Laminate Flooring 
 

Call RICHARD for an estimate on 

01235 531275 or mobile 07788 738248 
 

 

freemans 

flowers 

 

Free demonstration - Flowers for Xmas 

Thurs 3rd Dec 7.30 

All welcome for mince pies & mulled wine! 

137 Brasenose Road Didcot 

Oxon OX11 7BP 

Tel: 01235 814479 

freemansflowers@btconnect.com 
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FIREWORKS 

 
Perhaps with Fireworks night (or is it fortnight?!) 

approaching, a reminder about noise and associated laws 

might be timely? 

In summary: 

It is against the law to possess fireworks in public if you're 

under 18.  

It is against the law to throw or set off fireworks in the 

street. 

Fireworks must not be sold to anyone who is under 18. 

It is an offence to let fireworks off during night hours 

(11pm to 7am), except on Bonfire Night & New Year 

(midnight limit). 

It is an offence under the Explosives Act 1875 to tamper 

with or modify fireworks.  

Throwing or setting off fireworks in any street can be 

punished with a fine of up to £5,000 and up to six months 

imprisonment.  Penalty notices for disorder (on-the-spot 

fines) can also be issued, attracting a fine of £80. 

Letting off fireworks during night hours can draw penalty 

notices for disorder, again, the offence attracts an £80 fine. 

And, it is an offence to cause any unnecessary suffering to 

any domestic or captive animals, the penalty on conviction 

is either imprisonment up to 51 weeks or a fine of up to 

£20,000 or both.  

 
 
 

W.  J.  TAYLOR  &  SONS 
FORGE GARAGE 

HIGH STREET, DRAYTON 

Nr. ABINGDON, OXON OX14 4JW  
SUN Tuning 

Car,  M/C  &  3-Wheeler 
M.O.T.  WHILE  YOU  WAIT  

CAR  -  Service and Repairs 
 

VINTAGE WEDDING CAR  HIRE  
Telephone   ABINGDON 531350 

 
 

Seating • Desks • Tables • Storage 

& much more 
Visit our showroom in Wallingford or call us on 

01491 838156 
Unit H The Croft, Whitely Road, 

Hithercroft Industrial Estate, Wallingford OX10 9RG 
 
 

 
Specialist employment law services  

for businesses and individuals 
Contracts, Compromise agreements, Dismissals, 

Discrimination, Employment Tribunals, Redundancy 
Recommended by Chambers and The Legal 500 

Member of the Employment Lawyers Network 
Call Jill Kelly 01235 861919 

www.employmentlawplus.com 

 

Wednesday Pebbles 
Christmas Special 

10:30am to 11:30am 
In St Peter’s 

Church Room 
Pebbles is for small children with their parent or carer.  

Each week the children will make decorations for the  

Christmas Tree which will be displayed in church 

over the Christmas period. 

4, 11, 18 & 25 Nov and 2 & 9 December 
10:30am on Wednesday 16th December 

Pebbles Nativity Play in Church 
The children can dress up as shepherds or angels and  

they will all be included in the play. 

This will be followed by refreshments. 

Family and friends also welcome to come 
 
 

 

Home Helpers Care Ltd 
25 The Nursery Sutton Courtenay Oxon OX14 4UA 

Tel: 01235 848822 Fax 01235 848688 

(Established since 1993) 

Providing Services in the South & Vale to:  
Private Customers / Direct Payment Customers / Social Services 

Funded Customers / Independent Living Customers. 
Comprehensive Range of Care Services Including Palliative Care 

Day & Night Sitters: Meals: At home laundry 
Shopping / Collecting Pensions / Paying Bills / Light Domestic Tasks 

Call the team for further information 01235 848822 

 
 

 

 

 

SUTTON COURTENAY LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 
An illustrated talk on 

“A History of Oxfordshire Maps” 
Speaker – John Leighfield CBE 

Monday 16th November - The Village Hall 7.30pm 
Everyone is most welcome (cost £2) 

John Leighfield has had a distinguished career in IT and 
education and is Chairman of Council and Pro 

Chancellor of Warwick University. He is also Chairman 
of Research Machines in Milton Park 

 

LLearn to Drive with your Local Instructor 

Fast friendly patient tuition 

Door to door home or work 

Evening and weekend appointments available 

Discount on pre paid block booking 

PHILIP PULLEN 07733 360230 
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DRAYTON DIARY 

FOR NOVEMBER 
All events are at Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise  

(To book Drayton Hall call Ann Webb on 531418) 

website address www.draytonvh.org.uk 

Regular Events are listed opposite 

Sun 1st Private booking 

Mon 2nd 7.30 pm  Parish Council Meeting Caudwell DC 

Fri 6th Private booking 

Sat 7th Private booking 

Sat 7th 10.00 – 11.00 am  Fair Trade Sale Church 

Sun 8th 11.15 – 11.45 am  Fair Trade Sale Church 

Sun 8th Bowls all day 

Fri 13th WI Quiz Night 

Sat 14th Private party 

Mon 16th Hall Management Meeting 7.30pm 

Mon 16th 5.00 pm  Chronicle copy deadline Vickery’s box 

Sat 21st Private party 

Sun 29th Private booking all day 

 

THE WHEATSHEAF 
 

 

Austin & Geraldine 

 welcome you: to enjoy 

Traditional Home Cooked Food,  

Fine Wines and  Beers 

In Friendly Comfortable Surroundings. 

Take away Fish & Chips:  
served Mon - Sat until 8pm 

 

Delicious Home Cooked Roast Lunch:  
Sunday 12-5pm 

 

Senior Citizens Lunchtime Menu  
Tuesday to Friday £5.95 including sweet 

 

Bookings :- call Gel or Austin (01235 531485)  

Drayton (on the village green) 
 

 

HOLIDAY  COTTAGE  TO  LET 

IN  NORTH  DEVON  (sleeps 6) 
Situated in the picturesque village of Berrynarbor, 

mid-way between Ilfracombe and Combe Martin 

 
For full details, prices and availability, visit:- 

www.headlands-holidays.co.uk 
or phone – 01235-531232 

 

REGULARLY OCCURRING EVENTS 
Weekly in Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise 

MONDAYS  

 9.00 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours)  

 6.30 – 8.00 pm  Youthzone (Except Bank Holidays) 

 7.45 – 8.45 pm  Drayton Drop In (Except Bank Holidays) 

 5.45 pm Beavers  (Boys / girls, 6–8 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall  

 7.00 pm Scouts (Boys / girls, 8-10 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 

 7.15 pm Drayton Wives Whist (3rd Monday)  Caudwell DC 

 7.00 – 8.30pm Junior Table Tennis Coaching School 

 8.00 – 10.00pm Senior Table Tennis Practice  

& Social Table Tennis School 

 7.30 pm  Parish Council (1st Monday) Caudwell DC 

 7.45 pm Bell-ringing (for 1½ hours) St Peter’s  

 8.30 pm Badminton (Private Group) 

TUESDAYS 

 9.00 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 1.45 pm  Drayton Art Group (until 4 pm) Caudwell Day Centre 

 3.00 pm First Tuesday Connections (1st Tuesday) Church Room  

 3.00 pm  Junior Netball (for 1 hour) School 

 6.00 pm  Ladies’ Netball (for 1 hour) School 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

WEDNESDAYS 

 9.00 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 11.00 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) Haywards Rd 

  11.20 am  Mobile Library (Fortnightly, for 20 min) The Green Car Pk 

 2.00 pm  Whist – now each week Caudwell Day Centre 

 2.00 pm  Drayton Wives (Last Wednesday in the month) 

 2.15 pm  Badminton 

 6.15 pm  Brownies  

 6.15 pm Cubs (Boys / girls, 8–9 yrs , Tel. 512834) Steventon Hall 

 7.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 

 7.30 pm  Bingo Session Caudwell Day Centre 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

THURSDAYS 

 9.00 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

  followed by lunch club and afternoon session 

 9.00 am     Foot Clinic (First Thursday in Month) Caudwell DC 

 9.30 am Holy Communion St Peter’s Lady Chapel 

 9.30 am  Parent & Toddler Group 

 2.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 

 7.30 pm League Table Tennis School 

 7.30 pm  Women’s Institute Meeting (2nd Thursday) 

  7.30 pm  Sequence Dancing.  Tel: 531701 

FRIDAYS 

 9.00 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 

 11.00 am The Friday Club (fortnightly) 202466 Caudwell Day Centre 

 7.45pm Choir Practice (fortnightly) St Peter’s 

SUNDAYS  

 8.00 am  Holy Communion  St Peter’s 

 10.00 am  Sung Eucharist (Praise Service 3rd Sunday) St Peter’s 

 11.15 am  Family Time (1st Sunday) Baptist Church 

 6.00 pm Evening Worship Baptist Church 

MISSED OUT ON YOUR CHRONICLE? 

If by any chance your Area Agent is unable to deliver your Chronicle one month 

you can collect a copy from Vickery's shop in the week after normal delivery time.  

Lawrence has very kindly agreed to keep a small stock for us each month. 

DISCLAIMER:  This Journal is published in good faith and 

great care is taken in its compilation. The organisers of the 

DRAYTON CHRONICLE, and its Agents, therefore accept no 

responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of 

any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING 

WHATSOEVER from the publication. 

Printed by Dataprint, 11a, West Way, Botley, 

Oxford 
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